
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

August 13th, 2019

The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the August 13th Board Meeting at 7 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order.  Roll call shows Howes, Newton, Eberle, Loane, Nowlan, Bush and Curry present.  Absent was Shipp. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present and then led the Pledge of Allegiance.

A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mrs. Bush to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

There was no public comment.

A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to approve the July 9th meeting minutes with all present voting aye, motion carried.  A motion was made by Mr. Howes and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to approve the July 25th special meeting minutes with 6 ayes, 0 nays and 1 abstain, motion carried.  A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. Howes to approve the July 29th special meeting minutes with 6 ayes, 0 nays and 1 abstain, motion carried.

Committee Reports

1) Police-None

2) Legislative/Economic Development-Mr. Howes reminded everyone about the upcoming UCCI Conference in Washington, D.C.

3) Health Board-None

4) Judicial-none

5) Building/Grounds-Chairman Curry asked the Sheriff to update the board on the roof repairs to the jail.  Sheriff Sloan reported that the insurance company has contacted Oldeen Roofing to make the necessary repairs.  The county will only have to pay the $1000 deductible.

6) Road/Bridge-Mr. Nowlan reported that Judd Giffin has taken the required exam by IDOT.  When IDOT officially sends approval, the county will be able to officially hire Mr. Giffin.

7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-Howes/Eberle-This committee met one hour prior to the board meeting with Cameron Horn from Bradley University on the possibility of low-cost engineering plans for a new building. Jason Myers from Johnson Controls presented a slide show on ways his company can help the county operate more efficiently.  He also presented a brief synopsis of this slide show during the Board Meeting.

8) Policy & Procedure Sub-Committee-Shipp/Bush-None

9) Finance-A motion was made by Mr. Nowlan and seconded by Mr. Loane to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

Finance Report

Due to the absence of the Treasurer, there was no finance report this month.

Sheriff's Report

The Sheriff's department has purchased five new body cameras at a cost of $1,745.  The Sheriff inquired on the possibility of having the Highway Department do some needed repairs to the parking lot at the courthouse. 

Budget Presentations

Budget presentations began this month.  Departments presenting their budgets were Allison Leezer, Probation, Renee Johnson, Zoning/Assessor, Julie Kenney, Circuit Clerk, and Heather Hollis, County Clerk.

New Business

1) None

Other Business

1) There were two members of an area Boy Scout Pack in attendance.  Mr. Curry invited them up to the table to introduce themselves and explain the reason for their attendance.  They informed the board that they are working on a communications merit badge as part of the requirements to become an Eagle Scout.

2) Chairman Curry thanked the board for the flowers sent for his brother's funeral.

At 7:58 pm a motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mr. Nowlan to adjourn the meeting with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted

Heather L. Hollis

Stark County Clerk
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